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Republic of the Philippines
Department of Education

Region III
SCHOOLS DIVISION OF BULACAN

June 21, 2023

DIVISION MEMORANDUM
NO. _200 ,s.2023

To:

ADMINISTRATION OF THE DIVISION NATIONAL LEARNING CAMP PRE-

ASSESSMENT FOR GRADES 7 AND 8 LEARNERS SY 2022 - 2023

Chiefs of SGOD and CID

Education Program Supervisors
Secondary School Heads

Concerned School Testing Focal Persons
All others Concerned

. Anent to Memorandum DM-CT-2023-166 on the Administration of the

National Learning Camp Assessment for Grades 7 and 8 Learners for School
Year 2022 - 2023, please be informed that the administration of the Division
National Learning Camp Pre-Assessment for all grades 7 and 8 learners shall
start from June 26, 2023, Monday to July 7, 2023, Friday. All school heads
are instructed to make necessary arrangement on the specific schedules for
their grades 7 and 8 learners to take the said pre-assessment within the given
schedule.

. School heads as Chief examiners shall ensure the readiness of the testing

centers such as computer laboratories, computer units and internet
connectivity. The designated School Testing Coordinator shall assist the Chief
Examiner in the entire process of the pre-assessment.

. Division Information and Communication Technology Service Officer and

School Information Technology Officers shall ensure that the login credentials
of all participating grades 7 and 8 learners in the Learning Management
System (LMS) Moddle Platform are generated.

. School heads shall assign their teachers of grades 9 and 10 as Room

Examiners to maintain the confidentiality and integrity of the assessment.

. It is expected that all participants observe the minimum health protocols in

compliance to health standards as pre-emptive interventions to combat any
infectious diseases.

. Immediate and wide dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

NORMA P/ ESTEBAN, EdD, CESOV
Schools /Division Superintendent
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